

#### NATIONS UNIES

# ОБЪЕДИНЕННЫЕ НАЦИИ

## UNITED NATIONS

#### COMMISSION ÉCONOMIQUE POUR L'EUROPE

## ЕВРОПЕЙСКАЯ ЭКОНОМИЧЕСКАЯ комиссия

ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR EUROPE

Palais des Nations, Room 348

CH-1211 GENEVA 10

Tel:

+41 (0)22 917 3294 (direct) +41 (0)22 917 1234 (Palais des Nations)

Fax:

+41 (0)22 917 0123

E-mail: aarhus.compliance@unece.org

Ref: ACCC/C/2012/68 (United Kingdom and European Union)

30 July 2013

Ceri Morgan Head of EU Environment Policy Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs - EU and Area 1C, Nobel House 17 Smith Square London SW1P 3JR, United Kingdom

Robert Konrad Head of Unit-DG Environment, Unit F3 Communication European Commission BU-24 00/43, Rue de la Loi 200 1049 Brussels, Belgium

Angelika Wiedner Aarhus Team Leader, DG Environment, Unit A2 European Commission Compliance promotion, governance and legal issues BU- 5 00/158, Rue de la Loi 200 1049 Brussels, Belgium

Dear Mr. Konrad, Ms. Wiedner, and Ms. Morgan,

Re: Communication to the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee concerning compliance by the United Kingdom and the European Union with provisions of the Convention in relation to the implementation of the renewable energy programme in Scotland (ACCC/C/2012/68)

Please find enclosed the draft findings of the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee regarding communication ACCC/C/2012/68. The Committee completed its work on the draft findings in closed session at its forty-first meeting (Geneva, 25-28 June 2013).

The draft findings are now sent to the Parties concerned and the communicant for comments pursuant to paragraph 34 of the annex to decision I/7. You are invited to reply with your comments by 27 August 2013. In finalizing the findings at its forty-second session (Geneva, 24-27 September 2013), the Committee will take into account any comments you submit on the draft by the set deadline.

Due to the fact that the fifth session of the Meeting of the Parties will take place in one year (Maastricht, the Netherlands, 30 June - 2 July 2014), the Committee is making its recommendations directly to the Meeting of the Parties. Nonetheless, the Committee considers that it is important for the Parties concerned to indicate their agreement to the Committee making the recommendations, and would encourage you to do so and take, or at least start, the recommended action as soon as possible, before the Meeting of the Parties in 2014. If you do not agree with the above, please indicate this clearly in your comments, or the Committee will assume that you agree.

Should you have any questions with regard to the procedure, please do not hesitate to contact the secretariat.

Yours sincerely

Aphrodite Smagadi

Secretary to the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee

cc: Permanent Delegation of the European Union to the United Nations Office and other international organizations in Geneva

Permanent Mission of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland to the United Nations Office and other international organizations in Geneva

Christine Metcalfe, Community Councillor, Avich & Kilchrenan Community Council

Enc Draft findings on communication ACCC/C/2012/68